
 

 

     
. 

 

 

Nov. 3-5…...Northwest Odd Fellow / Rebekah Association.. 

        Yakima, WA 

Nov. 10-11..Veteran’s Day Weekend..Jesse T. Jones Park 

Nov. 18…….Committee & Board Member Meeting 

Dec. 9……….Beaches Area Meeting..Lincoln City 

Dec. 9……….Odd Fellow Initiatory Degree..Springfield Lodge..12 PM 

Forever on Thanksgiving Day 

The heart will find the  

         pathway home.  ~Wilbur D. Nesbit  

     For nearly 10 years, the Tillamook Odd Fellows have hosted students at their four and a half acres along Gieng-

er road. Almost 800 school aged children went through our corn maze and took home a pumpkin, as well.  We 

worked in partnership with Rotary, Tillamook Pioneer museum, Oregon State Police, Smokey the Bear, Tillamook 

YMCA, Tillamook FFA, and Zweifel Farms.  We were ecstatic that both Grand Master Gary J. Kniss and several 

members of Peninsula Lodge came down on Friday to help us!!! 
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Ahoy Mateys,  

     It is November and this 

month one’s thoughts always 

go to Thanksgiving as well they 

should. Yes, we have a lot to be 

thankful for. Our temperate 

Northwest climate, our free-

doms in this country as well as 

bountiful blessings like food 

and water. We have a lot to be 

thankful for in our fraternity. The tenants and principles 

have withstood nearly 200 years. 

     We must be thankful to those of the fraternity who 

have come before us. Many of our lodges have been 

blessed with real property and some blessed with invest-

ments because of real property sales. Whatever the case, 

we need to be good stewards of all assets. Our planning 

must consider our current expenses and what we cur-

rently have brought to the table so to speak. When we 

do that then we can truthfully say we are moving the 

Odd Fellows forward and planning for the Odd Fellow 

Fraternity in the future. In short, if a Lodge takes out 

more than it puts in where is the future of the Lodge?  

     To continue our good deeds to mankind, we need to 

remain solvent. That requires fiscal planning and good 

business practices at the Lodge and Grand Lodge level. I 

believe all of us, each one personally, is thankful for 

what our forefathers have handed down. Let’s guard that 

precious gift! 

     Let us be thankful for so many plentiful gifts. Let’s 

share and be part of our communities and be the neigh-

bors we would like for ourselves. 

     Till next month mates enjoy your friends, family and 

Lodge activities. May God bless you. 

. 

In FL&T 

Gary J. Kniss, 

Grand Master 

 
 

“People are a lot less confusing when you pay more 

attention to their actions than to their words”.   
 ~ unknown 

What’s the use of worrying?  
It never was worth while,  

so pack up your troubles in your old kit-bag,  
and smile, smile, smile.  – George Asaf  

Meet November 18, 2017 

     As can be seen on the announcement in this edi-

tion the committees, boards, and orders will have a 

meeting at Grand Lodge on November 18th at 9:00 

am. 

     It is not the intent that every committee member 

be required to attend. We would like a representa-

tive from all committees to attend to give us an up-

date and a look down the pike to the remainder of 

the term. We will be able to see if we at Grand 

Lodge may be of some assistance or if committees 

may shed some light on aspects that members may 

not have previously been aware of. 

     In all actuality we will be having a mid-year re-

view. What we have done and plan to do. We are 

sure that all that attend will come away better in-

formed and will have contributed their share of use-

ful information to the group. The Grand Lodge 

looks forward to hosting this event. 

     See you there! 

 

In FL&T 

Gary J. Kniss    Ron Kunze 

Grand Master    Grand Secretary 
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     What, October where did you 

go! I can’t believe it, this year is 

going by so fast! This month for 

me was crazy for school and vol-

leyball. But I’m doing well, keep-

ing my grades up and having fun 

with my team! I’ve enjoyed this 

year so much and I can not be-

lieve volleyball is almost over for 

our team! I’ve had so much fun 

and am already looking to next year.   

     I also had so much fun at the joint reception for all 

the Heads of the Order of Washington! Thanks everyone 

again for including me, and putting the reception togeth-

er, it was amazing! At the reception I got to visit with 

the other Heads of the Order, but also Theta Rho Girls 

from Washington as well! I was so happy to see you 

guys and hopefully will get to see you again soon!  

     This year has been so much fun and I can’t wait to 

see what it brings next! 

In Happiness Through Service, 

 

Stephanie Wigle 

Not what we say about our blessings,  

but how we use them,  

is the true measure of our thanksgiving.  
~W.T. Purkiser  

     I love this time of the year 

with all the colors and weather 

changing.  It is curl up with a 

cup of tea and a good book 

time.  And maybe next year that 

will happen for me. Ha Ha.  

This year I am having way too 

much fun visiting all of your 

lodges!  I also attended the F.L 

Convention.  Now, those ladies 

have fun!!  I had a wonderful time and would like to 

thank them for including me and making me feel right 

at home. 

     All the lodges should have received my visitation 

request by now so please fill them out and send them 

to me asap so I can get it confirmed on my calendar.   

     The busiest time of the year is coming up with all 

the holidays.  Please be safe and have a wonderful 

time.  Remember your sisters and brothers that may 

not have a place to be during this time and bless them 

in any way you can.  In doing this you will also be 

blessed. 

     Is your lodge taking time to have fun?  We always 

have so much to do just to keep our lodges going that 

we sometimes forget to stop and just have fun.  Laugh 

with one another, uplift one another.  We can even 

make cleaning the lodge fun if we try.  Just being to-

gether and working together can be joyful if we make 

it so. 

 

Brenda Spence, 

Rebekah Assembly President 

O Lord that lends me life, 
Lend me a heart replete with thankfulness. 

~William Shakespeare  

Nov. 3-5….Northwest in Washington 

Nov. 7……Mt. Pitt Rebekah Lodge No. 167 

Nov.. 14….Aloha Rebekah Lodge No. 253  

Dec. 2……Salem Rebekah Lodge No.   Evergreen 

       Area Mtg. 

Dec. 5…….Columbia Rebekah Lodge No. 3 

Dec. 9…….Seafoam Rebekah Lodge No. 250 Beaches 

        Area Mtg. 
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Greetings Matriarchs, 

     It seems the hot weather and smoke 

are behind us now. Thank Goodness. 

     Kathy Lake, our ambassador of 

Goodwill needs your help. When a 

member has a change of address or 

passes away, please let Kathy know.  Her phone number 

is 503-232-1236, and her address, Kathleen Lake, 3214 

SE Holgate Blvd. No. 107, Portland, Oregon  97202. 

     I do a lot of volunteer work. It gives me a feeling of 

self-worth. If you have the opportunity, do give of your-

self, volunteer. 

“They say AGE is all in your mind...  The trick is  

keeping it from creeping down into your body”. 

 

In Faith, hope and Charity,  

Dora, your Grand Matriarch 

     I am happy to inform everyone the tractor fundraiser 

has ended and we have finished paying the tractor off in 

full.  Thank you everyone for your help.  

     We thought we would be able to repair the woodstove 

but alas, it is too far gone.  We are currently doing a raf-

fle for $5.00 per ticket for a $50.00 reservation deposit 

to raise money for a new wood stove and the installation 

costs. We draw every 20 tickets sold so the chances to 

win are good.  We also installed some new speed bumps 

in the park by the lower playground and the pavilion for 

safety.   

     When you arrive with your trailer or equipment, 

please do NOT turn at the end of the office fence, but 

continue straight to go up into the park.  The bumps are 

ok for cars and trucks, but hard to go over with trailers.          

     On Thanksgiving weekend Heceta Lodge will be 

serving a Fundraiser Breakfast for their Christmas com-

munity project.  You can rest from all the cooking you 

do on Thursday, and we do the clean up too! 

Hope to see you here. 

 

In FL&T, 

Mary and Park Staff 

Thinking of you at Thanksgiving 

And asking God to bless you abundantly, 

Love you dearly, watch over you always.  ~unkown 

 

Greetings Patriarchs, 

     I hope you all have a very happy 

Thanksgiving.  Please take time to vis-

it, call or send a card to our fellow Pa-

triarchs who may be alone or not able 

to get out this Holiday Season. 

 

KC Carr, 

Grand Patriarch 

Woodlawn Odd Fellow Lodge No. 171 

John Watson 

Columbia Odd Fellow Lodge No. 5 

Joe Kenney   

Montezuma Odd Fellow Lodge No. 50 

Ben Andrews  Mikayla DeWhitt 

Ryan Holden  Michael McCombs 

Dewey Kent 

Farmers Odd  Fellow Lodge No. 49 

Larry Grim  Robert Trotter 

Bend Odd Fellow Lodge No. 218 

Dale Harper  Mike Alvarez 

David Cortes-Jarman Ted Tesconi 

Corey Parr  Bill Moore 

Thanksgiving just gets me all warm and tingly 
and all kinds of wonderful inside.   

~ Willard Scott 

     To many people Halloween signals the beginning of 

the holiday season, but in the Grand Lodge Office it is 

also the beginning of the Morand Scholarship sea-

son.  Yes, the committee has met and the 2018 scholar-

ship applications are ready.  Members of the Order and 

their relatives who have completed at least one term of 

college level education are eligible to apply for one of 

the Morand Scholarships which will be awarded in 

February 2018.  Contact the Grand Lodge Office to 

request the application form. 
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Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

PO Box 11 

Lorane, OR  97451 

Happy Thanksgiving everyone, 

     As the holiday season begins we 

need to remember our brothers and 

sisters who may be alone for 

Thanksgiving and send them a 

card, give them a phone call or stop 

by for a short visit. I know that they 

will enjoy having someone remem-

ber them. 

     As recommended by the Sovereign Grand Lodge last 

August the Rebekah Assembly of Oregon has a new ad-

dress. It is: Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

P. O. Box 11 

Lorane, OR 97451 

     I am still receiving mail at the old address so do not 

panic if you are still using it. I hope the transition to the 

new address gives everyone time to make the change. 

Please write this address down as it is available for use 

now.  

     I will be sending our Per Capita dues statements this 

month and hope you all enjoy paying your dues. The 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary (oh yeah, that’s me) ap-

preciates your prompt attention to this matter.  

     Also, annual report forms will be sent out by the end 

of the month. If you have any questions about these two 

important items please give me a call. 

     I will see you at a meeting soon and hope you each 

have a wonderful Thanksgiving.  

 

Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

If April showers bring May flowers,  
what do May flowers bring? 

Pilgrims!  ~ unknown 
Happy Thanksgiving   

Brothers and Sisters, 

      With the holidays arriving 

soon I would like to extend to all a 

very Happy Thanksgiving. If you 

know of a member in need, 

please try to help them. Please 

remember that every day is the 

time for aiding and assisting our 

fellow Brothers and Sisters. We can do this by showing 

our support to them in their time of need. 

     Lodges please note: We will soon be asking all Odd 

Fellow and Rebekah Lodges to submit their by-

laws for review to the Grand Lodge.  The reason will 

be forth-coming. When your Lodge does forward your 

by-laws, please note the following: All by-

law submissions must be, signed by the Noble Grand 

and Secretary, with the lodge seal and sent to the Grand 

Lodge Office.   

     Lodge Secretaries it soon will be time for you to 

complete your Lodge's annual online reports. Please 

complete your annual online report at the end of each 

year, before February 1st, of the next year. Two sepa-

rate links will be sent to your Lodge Secretary 

by December 15, of each year. One link will be for 

your annual online membership report, and the second 

link will be the annual online financial report. Once 

you gain access to your links, you will be asked a se-

ries of questions. All answers are automatically saved 

when entered, and you can go back to your link as 

many times as  needed to complete your annual report. 

After February 1st, of each year, your links will be 

made inaccessible, because the timeline to complete 

your annual reports is by this date each year. Note: If 

the Secretary is not the Lodge member filling out the 

online annual reports, then please either forward the 

responsible member the links, or call the Grand Secre-

tary, and the links will be sent to the member of the 

Lodge’s choosing. I will be available to assist anyone 

that needs help in completing their reports. 

     Have a great November. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth, 

Ronald Kunze, Grand Secretary 

...all which we behold is full of blessings... 
~William Wordsworth 
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By Jean Harris - Reedsport, OR 

Ever since I was a very little tot 

To question many things, I should not. 

One thing especially I was told, 

Never question the ways of the Lord. 

But now that my life is almost over, 

Some critical thing I would like to discover. 

I want to know why our good Lord, 

Decided to make man before he was old. 

If he had waited until he was more mature 

There would have been changes made, I am sure. 

He would have known when I could no longer hear 

He should have left a little knob by my ear, 

So I could reach up and give it a turn 

And many more things I could learn. 

Now  that I am old and about to lose my sight, 

Couldn’t I turn a lever to make things bright? 

     Recently, family and 

friends celebrated the 

95th birthdays of two 

very special lodge mem-

bers. 

     On September 9th we 

gathered at the home of 

Virginia Marcum in 

Lakeside with many, 

many family, friends and 

neighbors and a most-

beautiful and delicious 

cake.  Virginia has been 

an active member of 

Three Rivers Rebekah 

Lodge No. 240 since 1985...a Rebekah with smiles, en-

ergy and dedication. 

     On September 17th we celebrated again with Jean 

Harris at the community building in Winchester Bay, 

again with many, many family and friends...and dozens 

of homemade cakes and pies.  Jean joined Three Rivers 

No. 240 in 1942 and has shared herself and her energies 

generously.  Jean is famous for her poetry; she wrote 

and read the following, to the great enjoyment of those 

present. (see below) 

 

Lorraine Potter 

And when there is a problem with my nose, 

And it starts to run like a garden hose, 

I search in my pockets, no hanky is there, 

I look around the room in frantic despair. 

What should I do; I have no reprieve, 

But to wipe that nose on my garment sleeve. 

And my hair it is getting very thin, 

Doesn’t grow back on my head, only on my chin. 

And my feet, in the morning when they hit the floor makes 

me want to go back to bed, they are so sore. 

It seems as though the Lord could have been more kind, 

Put more padding on my feet, and less on my behind. 

And the joints in my bones they certainly do hurt, 

Couldn’t there be a small hole where I could spurt, 

A lubricant like WD Forty or three-in-one oil, 

The plan for man that would not spoil. 

My fingers are gnarled, and no longer nimble  

Can’t wear my rings or put on my thimble. 

So you think truly that was part of the plan 

When the decision was made to create man. 

It’s embarrassing when I struggle from my chair, 

It happens most often when many people are there. 

I hear this noise that sounds like thunder 

How embarrassing to make such a social blunder. 

It is certainly a sound I try to ignore 

Hoping everyone will think it is my shoes on the floor. 

With my face turning red, I hurry down the hall, 

Hoping I can make it to the bathroom stall. 

No such luck, just as I am about to open the door, 

I feel some liquid puddling on the floor. 

Seems to me the Lord could have made a plug, 

So the moisture wouldn’t ruin the  bathroom rug. 

And my memory, when it goes on the blink 

Maybe a place for a computer to help me think. 

Often it seems the nights are so long 

And I hash over the things I have done wrong. 

There surely could be a way to get to sleep, 

Without thrashing about and counting hundreds of sheep. 

Maybe a button somewhere on the top of my head; I could 

give it a push and my brain would go dead. 

Until in the morning, when once again it was light 

I would feel really rested because I slept through the night. 

Forgive me Lord, I do not mean to criticize, 

But I’m looking at man through very old eyes. 

Having said this, I’ll sure get a sore on my tongue, 

But I am certain God created man when He was young. 
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Gloria Krohn   Roseburg Rebekah Lodge No. 41  Roseburg 

Betty Cane   Welcome Rebekah Lodge No. 211  Walterville 

Ethel Anita Coon  Eugene Rebekah Lodge  No. 55  Eugene 

Steve Kuryk   Woodlawn Odd Fellow Lodge No. 171 Portland 

Marian Pennington  Pearl Rebekah Lodge No. 47  Lebanon 

Lawrence McClure  Chemeketa Odd Fellow Lodge No. 1 Salem 

     Joyce Lynn was President of the Rebekah Assembly of Oregon during 1999-2000.   She 

was married to Past Grand Master, Robert Lynn. 

     Joyce’s motto was “Come have a cup of tea with me.” Her emblem was the tea pot and 

flower was carnations of all colors. Her songs were “Tea For Two”, I think You Are wonder-

ful and her fun song was “Marizy Doats”. Joyce’s hymns were “In My Heart There Rings a Melody” and The Church in 

the Wildwood”. Joyce’s projects were the Friendship Fund and Diabetes Association of Oregon. 

     The flags at the Holgate Center  were lowered to half staff Wednesday, October 25th - Saturday, October 28th in her 

honor. 

     Edward S. Tillis was born in Wheaton, Illinois on August 5, 1928.  He earned a B.S. in Ele-

mentary Education in 1950 and a M.S. in Elementary Education in 1962.  In August of 1962 he 

married Dolores Davis in Montana.  Delores was a Life Member of all Lady Units of the Order.  

Ed joined Gardiner Lodge No. 132 on May 13, 1959.  In 1965 he was elected Noble Grand and 

in 1968, Secretary, a position he held until 1978 when he was elected Treasurer.  He is also an 

associate member of Heceta No. 111 where in 1990 he filled the chair of Nobel Grand.  Ed is a Life Member of all  

branches of the Order. In 1959, he joined Three Rivers Rebekah Lodge No. 240, where he served two years as Secretary.  

In 1959 he received the Royal Purple Degree after joining White City Encampment No. 69.  In 1982 he was elected 

Grand Treasurer of the Grand Encampment and continued in that position until 1994. He was decorated Grand Treasurer 

Emeritus for his dedication to the Order and his diligent work.  In 1966 he joined Canton Unity No. 12, he served as 

Captain twice.  He advanced to Department Commander in 1994 and was promoted to Brigadier General upon his ap-

pointment as Medical Officer of the General Military Council.  An active member at Jesse T. Jones Odd  Fellow Park, 

Ed served two tours on the Administrative Board.  Once from 1983-1987 the from 1993-1996.  He worked seven years 

with the Boy Scouts, held various offices on the Lower Umpqua Senior Center Advisory Board. He worked with the 

AARP Food Program for 18 years.  He sang in the church choir, served as courier for the hospital, cooked breakfast for 

the hospital softball tournaments and was on call for several years as a volunteer EMT for the Lower Umpqua Ambu-

lance Service.  The flags at the Holgate Center in Portland were lowered to half staff Wednesday, October 18th - Satur-

day, October 21st in his honor. 
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     In June President Brenda made her official visit to 

Beulah.  We served her an indoor picnic, which was en-

joyed by all.  After the picnic Bill Hawes performed his 

last duty as our Noble Grand.  We miss him very much 

as he did so very much for us.  He was a great asset and 

friend.  This was his 2nd time as Noble Grand.  He 

would fill in as any officer that was needed without 

complaint.  He was also involved in the Coffee Stops 

that we do at the Santiam Rest Area, hauling the trailer, 

setting up the motor home, applying for the stops, any-

thing he could do. 

     In September at fall start-up we declared the Noble 

Grand & Vice Grand Chairs Vacant, elected and in-

stalled Sue Gillenwater as Noble Grand and Allan Jack-

son as Vice Grand.  All of this was completed by our 

DDP, PGM Allan Jackson, and Sheryl Phillips as Depu-

ty Marshal.  Under Good of the Order we honored two 

of our PNGs with their jewels, those being Sue Gillen-

water and Ruth Hammer. 

     In June Edlyn 

Hayden Noble 

Grand of Salem 

No. 1 had Gretta 

Underwood be-

stow upon Nancy 

Peters her Past 

Noble Grand Jew-

el, which had once 

belonged to Zana 

Cornforth of the 

same lodge, now 

deceased.  They will 

host the Evergreen District Meeting on December 2nd. 

Sheryl Phillips, Sue Gillenwater & Ruth hammer 

Gretta Underwood & Nancy Peters 

   Colleen Suiter 

won  the black powder 

rifle in a  fundraiser raf-

fle held by Canyon En-

campment No. 79, Myr-

tle Creek, Oregon. We 

raised over $500.00. 

 

In F L T 

Tim Weaver, Treasurer 

Pictured left to right: Konner Erickson,  

Liz Adams, Madyson Erickson, Amanda Erickson,  

Estella Virgin, Liz Cornforth 

     This years theme at the convention was  

“All Things Holiday”  
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     As Odd Fellows, let us always remember those ex-

pressive words that cannot be too deeply imprinted on 

our minds, “Thou, God, seest me!”  For the eye of the 

Lord is in every place, beholding the evil and the good. 

     We may also, in this connection, remind ourselves 

that “a wholesome tongue is a tree of life;” that the se-

crets we have promised to keep inviolate will never be 

divulged, except by a man devoid of the principles of 

honor. 

Taken from the International Odd Fellow  April 16, 1969 

     Columbia Rebekah Lodge has been re-instituted and 

meets at the Odd Fellows Home at 3102 SE Holgate 

Blvd.  This picture of Columbia Rebekahs was found at 

the Grand Lodge Office, sadly there was no information 

about the date or occasion for the parade. (maybe the 

Portland Rose Parade??) 

     The annual Grand Master / Rebekah Assembly 

President fund raiser was held on September 23rd.  

Lots of Fun and Great food, all for a good cause. 
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  2017 Northwest 
 

Odd Fellow / Rebekah Association Meeting 

November 3,4,5th 

FairBridge Inn & Suites 

1507 N First Street, Yakima, Washington 

Phone 1-509-248-7850 

Make Room Reservation Directly 

With The Hotel 

Specify That It Is For The Northwest 

Odd Fellow / Rebekah Association 

Room Rates: $79.00 

Double or Single 

Cut Off For Room Block is  

Thursday October 19, 2017 

 

PRE-REGISTRATION FORM 

(Please copy if additional forms are needed) 

 

Name      

Title 

Address  

City   State/Prov      Zip 

Pre-Registration          $15.00 $ 

Saturday Banquet          $35.00 $ 

$ 

 

 Casual 

 

Make Checks Payable in US Funds to: 

Jennie Reed 

PO Box 494 McCleary, WA  98557 

Phone: 360-495-3573 

Registration Deadline: October 2, 2017 

You are encouraged to attend the  

5th Annual Committee / Board Member Meeting on 

Saturday, November 18th 

 

Coffee & Donuts 9:00 am     Meeting 10:00 am-3:00 pm 

Lunch will be provided 

Held at the Grand Lodge Office  

 3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland 

   503-236-9300        503-319-5159 

 

     Please call to let us know if you can attend so we 

know how much food to order. 

 

     Take this opportunity to meet with your fellow com-

mittee members to discuss your ideas and goals for the 

coming year. 

 

     If you were asked by GM Gary J. Kniss or Rebekah 

Assembly President Brenda Spence to be on one of the 

committees below your participation would be greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Arthritis Foundation 

Community Connection 

Continuing Education Seminar 

Friendship Fund 

Grand Master & President’s 2018-2019 Fund Raiser 

Information Technology 

Jurisdictional Joint Youth 

Morand Educational Fund 

Oregon Eye 

Representative to NW Odd Fellow/ Rebekah Assoc. 

Seek Qualified Candidates 

Statewide Degree Team 

Statewide Meeting 

Pilgrimage for Youth 

Holgate Board  

Jesse T. Jones Park Board 

Living Legacy Program 

Muscovites 

Amos Degree 
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Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….……orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

 Website…………………..http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master………………………….thehun44@comcast.net 

              Phone…………………………………(503) 830-9293 

Rebekah Assembly President……………...bfspence@aol.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 580-2547 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary…………….Cell (541) 556-7426 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

O Infinite Father, I'm grateful to Thee 

      For the moon and the stars and deep rolling sea; 

      For beauties of nature, where e'er they may be... 

For the handclasp of friends, so firm and so true; 

      For sunrise and sunset and glistening dew; 

      The fleecy white clouds and the Heavens, so blue; 

      For these wonderful gifts, dear Lord, I thank you! 
~Gertrude T. Buckingham,   "My Song of Thanksgiving"  

Expresses our Support For Service to Our Country! 

“Sacrifice to Serve” 
Coupled with the Purple Heart Society, our float pays homage to those 

that have received Purple Hearts while serving in the duties of our Coun-

try.  While we provide an educational experience for the public by teach-

ing volunteers to create and display a work of art in the annual Rose Pa-

rade.  Our float is striving to express the concept that “We seek to elevate 

the character of mankind:” and recognize what they have done. 

Donations are Tax Deductible 

Is matching up to $10,000 for the 2018 fund.  This matching starts September 1, 2017 and continues until it is matched. 

Send matching Funds to: 

Odd Fellows Rebekahs Rose Float, PO Box 2718, Redondo Beach, CA  90278 

Look at our new Web site: 

 http://www.3linksfloat.org     or     http://oddfellows-rebekahs-rosefloat.org 

Our float delivers an annual, cost-effective, positive public relations work of art and promotional message to an audience 

of about 700,000 local parade attendees and 70 million worldwide via television. 

Donations are tax Deductible 

The Odd Fellow Rebekah Rose Float is Incorporated and has a 501C(3) IRS designation 

info@3linksfloat.org  310-464-7140 

But whether we have less or more,, 

Always thank we God therefor.  ~Author Unknown  
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